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From: Brad Holwegner
To: Teresa Montgomery; Jon Maines
Subject: RE: 2023 Surfacing Improvements Project Bidding Results
Date: Friday, July 7, 2023 2:25:53 PM
Attachments: image001.png


Teresa,
 
It is very dependent upon, as you mentioned below weather, the amount of traffic and snow
plowing activities.  The installation of Magnesium Chloride prior to chip sealing requires that the
base be scarified and reworked so you would be getting some of that anyway.  Maintaining the road
through blading periodically will also help the road stay in place.  We recently bid a project where we
paved over existing base and we had a bid item for scarify and recompact the existing base and we
received bids around the $2.00 per SY.  It is definitely hard to predict I do believe the bid we got
yesterday was much higher than expected.  We could have a contractor come in and Magnesium
Chloride the base roads now and they would help maintain them and keep the dust down.
 
Thanks,
 
Brad     
 


From: Teresa Montgomery <tmontgomery@rollinghillswy.org> 
Sent: Friday, July 7, 2023 10:03 AM
To: Brad Holwegner <bholwegner@wlcwyo.com>; Jon Maines <jmaines@rollinghillswy.org>
Subject: RE: 2023 Surfacing Improvements Project Bidding Results
 
Hi Brad –
 
In your opinion, will the roads as they are base material now hold up over the winter with our
wind and snow?  Although yesterday’s bid is a lot higher than expected, will it be cost prohibitive
to wait until next year if the base needs to be reworked due to winter weather? 
 
Just a 2 a.m. thought so figured I should ask – thanks!
 
Teresa Montgomery, CMC, CPFA, ACPFIM
Clerk / Treasurer for the
Town of Rolling Hills
38 South Badger Road
Rolling Hills, WY 82637
307-436-5348
tmontgomery@rollinghillswy.org
** Find us on Facebook **
~ Today is a GOOD day to have a GREAT day ~
 
Communication to and from the Town of Rolling Hills, including to and from this email address, is subject to the Wyoming Statutes governing public
records and may not be used in any other context other than its original intended purpose.
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From: Brad Holwegner <bholwegner@wlcwyo.com> 
Sent: Friday, July 7, 2023 9:00 AM
To: Teresa Montgomery <tmontgomery@rollinghillswy.org>; Jon Maines
<jmaines@rollinghillswy.org>
Subject: 2023 Surfacing Improvements Project Bidding Results
 
Mayor Maines and Teresa,
 
Attached are the bid results from the 2023 Surfacing Improvements Project.  Please let me know
how you would like to proceed.
 
Thanks,
 
Brad Holwegner, P.E.
Project Manager
WLC Engineering and Surveying
200 Pronghorn St., Casper, WY 82601         
307-266-2524
 


 
PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  This message including any attachments is intended only for the
addressee and/or entity identified in the address of this message and may contain confidential, privileged
information.  If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any unauthorized reading, copying,
distribution, or other use of this message or its contents is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful and/or subject to
Privacy laws, confidentiality protections, legal restrictions or sanctions.  If you are not the intended recipient, please
notify the sender immediately and delete this communication and destroy all copies.
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